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26 February 2004
Mrs Sharon Tong
Clerk to Bills Committee
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road, Central
Hong Kong    (By Fax: 2509 0775)

Dear Mrs Tong,

Bills Committee on
Hong Kong Sports Development Board (Repeal) Bill

Thank you for your letter of 11 February 2004.

We have been in discussion with the staff representatives of
HKSDB and agreed that we should hold discussion sessions to further exchange
views and clarify misunderstanding.  We are in the process of arranging further
meetings with them.  Our latest estimate is that we should definitely be able to
revert to the Bills Committee in April after our discussion with SDB staff and the
internal re-organization being implemented by the Board.

We would very much like to retain our slot and would inform the
Bills Committee of progress made as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

(Eddie Poon)
for Secretary for Home Affairs

c.c.  Hon Ng Leung-sing, JP (Chairman)


